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A question all too familiar 
to library staff. Usually the 
student asks this at the  
beginning of the semester, 
but sometimes before mid-
terms or finals. Students 
normally ask this question 
for two reasons: they have 
waited too long and the 
bookstore no longer has 
their book in stock; or they 
do not want to pay $200 for 
a textbook, probably one  
of many textbooks required 

for their courses. The Library does not acquire  
textbooks for the same reason. Textbook publishers 
produce new editions fairly regularly and the Libraryôs 
budget does not allow for acquisition of textbooks  
chosen by each faculty member for each course or  
section. When we do have a textbook currently used in 
a course, we place the book on reserve so that all  
students may have access.  

Avoiding textbook purchases is not exclusive to Saint 
Josephôs. As a response to high costs, universities have 
created open educational resources (OER) repositories 
to provide free online textbooks to students.  

Recent student surveys have found that the cost of  
required textbooks is an obstacle to purchasing. Some 
students share a textbook; some may not acquire the 
textbook at all. A survey from the College Board in 2016 
reported that the average student spends about $600 on 
textbooks every year. Prices for new textbooks rose by 
1041% from 1977 to 2015, over three times the rate of 
inflation.  

How does the cost of textbooks affect students?  

A 2016 survey from Florida Virtual Campusô Office of 
Distance Learning and Student Services* investigated 
the effects of textbook costs on university and college 
students. Due to textbook cost:  

¶ 66.6% did not purchase a required book, 37.6% 
earned a poor grade, and 19.8% failed a course 

¶ 47.6% took fewer courses, 45.5% did not register 
for a course, 26.1% dropped a course, and 20.7% 
withdrew from a course.  

Open textbook initiatives have been implemented at 
Penn State and University of Massachusetts, Amherst. 
At UMass Amherst, faculty are given a stipend to create their 
own textbook for the repository. Penn State is a member 
of the Open Textbook Network which provides re-
sources and workshops on textbook creation.  

Even without a membership to a textbook initiative, 
there are many other open educational sources  
to peruse: College Open Textbooks, MIT Open 

Courseware, OER Commons, and OpenStax. 

If you are interested in creating your own open educational 
resource or textbook, I encourage you to contact  
Mary Ann McMenamin at mstrecke@sju.edu to  
discuss copyright and publishing rights. 

As always, the Library would be happy to place  
textbooks on reserve for your courses. Please see  
the library web page on faculty services for more  
information.  

ñDo You Have My Textbook?ò 
From the Director  

Anne Krakow 
Library Director 

* Survey participants included over 22,000 students studying at Floridaôs 40 public colleges and universities. Florida Virtual Campus Survey 
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